
 TOWN OF LISBON

BOARD MEETING

AUGUST 10, 2011
LISBON TOWN HALL

Present: 


Supervisor James Armstrong


Councilman Alan Dailey




Town Clerk Donna McBath


Councilman Vincent Winters

Attorney Charles Nash, Esq.


Councilman Nathanial Putney
Highway Superintendent Timothy Dow
Councilman Roger Shoen
William Dashnaw



Code Enforcement Officer Chris Sherwin

Guest:  Bill Dashnaw, Mark Akins, Jimmy Lawton 


1.
Meeting Called to Order for the Town Board Meeting
Supervisor James Armstrong called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM.

2. Pledge Allegiance

3. Report from Legislators – Mark Akins

Legislator Akins gave a report on the community meeting that he represented on August 4, 2011.

4. Joe Zacharek – Zachary Risk Management

Attorney Nash informed the board that we were not in compliance with the work place violence program.  The town had received some violations and needed to address them. He introduced Joe Zacharek from Zachary Risk Management.  Mr. Zacharek gave a presentation on work place violence and what he does.  It was stated that one of the violations was that all employees need to take an hour and half course on work place violence.  All employees are required to take this course. The cost of Mr. Zacharek services will be $2,050.00.  

Councilman Dailey made a motion, seconded by Councilman Winters to make a contract with Joe Zacharek for the $2,050.00 to help the town get into compliance with the State of New York.








Ayes – 4
Nays – 0

The date was set for the course on September 14 at 4:45 PM, with the exception of the Highway Department and the Beach and Campground workers. They will have a separate class each.
Councilman Shoen Left at 7:20 due to his health.

5.
Minutes Approvals

A. July 13, 2011
Councilman Dailey made a motion, seconded by Councilman Winters to approve the meeting minutes of July 13, 2011.


Ayes – 4
Nays – 0

6.
Town Clerk Report July 2011

Councilman Winters made a motion, seconded by Councilman Dailey to approve the Town Clerk’s Report for July 2011.



Ayes – 4
Nays – 0
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7.  Approval of Town Justice Reports
Councilman Putney made a motion, seconded by Councilman Dailey to accept the Justice Reports for the month of July 2011.


Ayes – 4
Nays – 0 

8. Transfers
Councilman Winters made a motion, seconded by Councilman Dailey to approve the Transfers for June 2011.





Ayes – 4
Nays - 0

Highway





Transfer $35,256.00
	To:
	5130.2 Machinery Purchase
	From:
	Unexpended Balance


9. Approval of Abstract
Councilman Dailey made a motion, seconded by Councilman Winters to approve the abstract with the exception of one voucher for to Leo Lalone.  It is to be paid after Mike O’Neil signs it.




	a.  General
	$14,985.14

	b.  Highway
	$93,185.79

	c.  Water
	$312.30

	d.  Sewer
	$2,793.11

	e.  Library
	$726.18

	Total
	$15,7379.36










Ayes – 4
Nays – 0

10.  Highway Superintendent’s Report

Councilman Dailey asked if the Tuck Road portion was on the schedule to be black topped this year. Highway Superintendent Dow informed Councilman Dailey that it will be black topped this year.  Highway Superintendent Dow also stated that he felt there would be an amendment done to the schedule as there are a couple of jobs that won’t get done. The Tuck Road was not on the schedule, but since heavy trucks had used it and the road was all torn up, it needed to be done. 
11.
Report from all Liaisons for committee


A.
Planning Board – Councilman Shoen stated that the Planning Board Members would like to request for Rhonda Roethel to become a Planning Board Member.

Councilman Shoen made a motion and seconded by Councilman Dailey to appoint Rhonda Roethel to the Planning Board. Her term will be from August 10, 2011 to December 31, 2014.




Ayes – 4
Nays - 0

B. Campground – Councilman Winters questioned the status of the money with the Power Authority.  Supervisor Armstrong spoke with Mark Slade last week.  Mr. Slade informed Supervisor Armstrong that he would be sending a letter concerning Phase I on the Power Authority obligation. When the letter was approved by Supervisor Armstrong and returned, the Power Authority will then send the money to the town. 
Councilman Winters asked if the parking lot, basketball and tennis court and other parking lots were going to be sealed this year. Town Clerk McBath was asked to send out for three quotes. 

	Town Board Minutes
	August 10, 2011
	Page 3


Con’t Report from all Liaisons 
Supervisor Armstrong stated that he received a note from Campground O’Neil regarding some items that he would like to purchase.
a. A golf cart.  Supervisor Armstrong stated that he felt a used ranger would be better for the campground since things, can be placed in the back. A golf cart could not be used as such.
b. In the new bathhouse, tiles need to be replaced in the showers and behind the toilets on the girls’ side.  The reason for this is because the tiles broke due to hard water and no heat.

C. Library Board – Councilman Winters asked if the parking lot at the Library could be stripped and sealed.  The board members asked for Town Clerk McBath to send out a letter requesting three quotes on the sealing and stripping of the Library Parking Lot.
Councilman Winters also asked if the highway department could order and put up Library signs on County Route 10 and Church Street stating where the Library was located ahead on the highway.
Town Clerk McBath asked again if she could receive a key to the library.  She informed the board that when the architect needed to gain entrance to the Library and Scott was not in the area at the time, so he needed to wait until Scott had returned. Supervisor Armstrong stated that if something had ever happened at the school, students would go to the library first. It was requested that Town Clerk McBath ask Scott for a key to the Library.
D. Homecoming – Nothing to report
E. Museum Committee – Nothing to report
F. Recreation – Nothing to report
G. Dog Control – Report Attached
12.
Report from Code Enforcement Officer 
Code Enforcement Officer Chris Sherwin stated that 72 building permits for this year had been given out. 12 building permits for the month of July, 10 brand new homes, 7 garages, and St. Lawrence Experience (Rodney Babbitt) received the approval to install 9 RV sites and a pavilion to go along with his 4 cabins.
Mr. Sherwin requested a cell phone since he was having difficulty of getting his calls because he shared the number with the assessor. Town Clerk McBath was requested to have him added to the plan that Highway Superintendent has.

13.
Old Business – 



A.   Library Roof – Discussion was held. Town Clerk was asked to notify Aubertine 





and Currier to get a bid package done so the roof could be replaced.
B. Power Authority – Discussed previous in the meeting.
14. New Business – 
A. Old Agway Building – Supervisor Armstrong informed the board that the old Agway Building will be going up for sale at the County Tax Sale.  He asked if anyone would be interested for the Town Board to purchase the building and land. 
Discussion was held. The board decided to wait until after the sale to see if anyone purchased the building.
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Con’t New Business

B. Key to Library – Was discussed previously in the meeting 
C. Sparrow Hawk Point – Councilman Daily suggested for that in the future, a road be put in from the top of the hill where the town road ends, around and back down to State Highway 37. It would increase the value of the land.
15. Report from Bill Dashnaw
A. Budget schedule – the tentative budget will be due by the end of next month. Public hearing on the final budget will be due by the Thursday following the election. Final budget will be finalized by November 20, 2011. He requested for assistance on wages. Mr. Dashnaw stated that the sales tax was up this month which would be better for the town.
C. He informed the board that he will be moving some figures to another line.

D. Mr. Dashnaw stated that he felt the town was in good standings financially.

E. Councilman Dailey stated a couple of things for the budget.
1. Fees for the building permits go down

2. No charge for residents who visit the beach and campground

F. Mr. Dashnaw stated that this is the last year for CHIPS.  He felt that there would be another program established next year.

G. Discussion was held on snowplowing for the county.

16. Recognition of Guest 


No Guest
17. Executive Session 
Councilman Putney made a motion, seconded by Councilman Winters to go into executive session concerning Litigation in court 8:25 PM. Bill Dashnaw and Chris Sherwin as asked to attend the executive session.




Ayes – 4
Nays – 0

Councilman Dailey made a motion, seconded by Councilman Putney to return to the regular meeting at 9:08 PM.
18. Town Highway Contract 
Councilman Dailey made a motion, seconded by Councilman Winters to approve the memorandum of the change. Verbal roll call was taken.





Councilman Dailey 
-
Nay





Councilman Winters
-
Nay





Councilman Putney
-
Nay





Councilman Shoen
-
Absent





Supervisor Armstrong -
Nay

19. Code Enforcement and Water and Sewer Programs

It was brought to the attention of the board members that if the software for the Code Enforcement Officer and for the Water and Sewer programs were purchased this year for the total of $4,785.00, the Code Enforcement Officer and Town Clerk could begin to use it before the next year began.  Water and Sewer New Year will begin in October, and Code Enforcement Officer will begin in January. 
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Con’t Code Enforcement and Water and Sewer Programs

Councilman Dailey made a motion, seconded by Councilman Putney to purchase the Code Enforcement and the Water & Sewer Program for the total of $7,785.00.










Ayes – 4
Nays - 0


20.
Adjournment
Councilman Dailey made a motion, seconded by Councilman Winters to adjourn the meeting at 9:20 P.M.





Ayes – 4
Nays – 0 

Respectfully Submitted,

Donna McBath, 

Town Clerk

